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Welcome back for Term 3 of the 2019 school year; traditionally one of the busiest terms, certainly as far 
as excursions and extra-curricular activities are concerned. We’ve hit the ground running here at Woy 
Woy Public School, already having held an Athletics Carnival, our annual Public Speaking and Spelling 
Bee competitions, a debate against Ettalong Public School and two Kindergarten Parent Information 
sessions for the 2020 student intake. Our students seemed to have returned refreshed and ready to learn, 
and there is a feeling of positivity and enthusiasm about the place that is wonderful to see and bodes well 
for the term ahead. 

Athletics Carnival 

I was fortunate to spend a few hours at the Athletics Carnival last week and was struck by how happy and 
well-behaved our students were on the day. Staff have reported higher levels of participation from 
students than in previous years with students seemingly embracing a ‘Have-a-go’ attitude in order to 
accrue points for their sports houses, which is extremely pleasing to see. There were some fantastic 
individual performances – demonstrations of endurance, strength, agility and speed – as well as some 
very closely fought battles on the race track. I’m pleased to report that I saw lots of proud smiles on faces 
and good sportsmanship on display from all students. I’d like to thank Mrs Rayner, Mrs Taylor and the 
team of Stage 3 teachers for their efforts in organising the carnival, and all of the teachers that were in 
attendance on the day, all of whom contributed the smooth running of the carnival. It was lovely to see so 
many parents in attendance on the day. Thank you to everyone who came to support their sons and 
daughters and to cheer on our students.   

Education Week  

Next week is Education Week – an annual event held during the first week of August, to celebrate public 
education in NSW. The week celebrates the achievements of students and teachers in public schools 
and the value of public education. The theme for 2019 Education Week is ‘Every student, every 
voice’. We are justifiably proud of the fact that Woy Woy Public School, along with our partner 
schools in the Brisbane Water Learning Community and indeed all public primary schools and high 
schools in the state, empowers our students and encourages and supports them to develop the skills 
they need to have and to express a voice during their educational journey. ‘Every student, every voice’ 
celebrates authentic participation on the part of our students and the valuing of the ideas, opinions and 
expertise of all students. During Education Week we pay tribute to the partnerships and respectful 
relationships that flourish in NSW public schools and at Woy Woy Public School in particular, where our 
students’ perspectives, experiences and aspirations shape and enrich our school and our community.  

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


We’d like to invite you all to take part in our Education Week celebrations here at the school this 
Thursday. Our ‘Every student, every voice’ Assembly will start at 9:15 am under the COLA. If you can 
make it, you’ll be treated to performances from the Stage 3 and Aboriginal dance groups. Special 
Education Week certificates will be awarded to students who have strived to achieve their personal best 
over the course of the year thus far. Classrooms will be open for parents, carers, grandparents, family 
and friends to visit from 10:30am, and then from 11:00am we’d love it if you could join us for a sausage 
sandwich, lovingly prepared by the Stage 3 teachers, with all funds going to Year 6 fundraising efforts. 

It promises to be an exciting and rewarding day for all and we sincerely hope you can make it along for 
all or part of the fun. I hope to see you there. 

Uniform Review Committee Update 

In past editions of the Namalata I mentioned that a P & C Uniform Review Committee has been 
established. The team have been busy putting together surveys for parents, students and staff in order to 
establish which items of the school uniform are most valued by the school community.  

The surveys are now ‘live’ and will be so for the next two weeks. 

The parent survey takes no more than three minutes to complete and can be accessed at the following 
URL: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Q7V2FVY 

Students and teachers will also complete surveys, so that once everyone’s had an opportunity to have 
their say, we should be in a good position to determine which lines of clothing to commit to for the future 
and which lines we no longer need to stock. Once again, I’d like to emphasise the fact that if any lines 
happen to be discontinued, there will be a three-year changeover period, during which students can 
continue to wear these items. These items will still available to purchase new during this time, however, 
once a size sold out it will not be restocked. Parents will also still be able to buy and sell such items 
second hand during the changeover period. 

I’d like to urge you to take the time to complete the survey. You can type the URL above into the address 
window in your browser, or click the link on the ‘Uniform Review’ Facebook post on the school’s Facebook 
page or on the app notification being sent out this Friday. The more respondents we get, the more 
confident we can be in acting on behalf of the school community. 

A Request/Reminder 

Since returning from the holiday break we’ve noticed that the contact details we have on file for some 
students are outdated and/or incorrect. If your circumstances have changed or if you’ve moved house or 
have a new telephone number, we would ask you to please update that information by contacting the 
school office. This will help to streamline communication between the school and the family home. Thank 
you for your cooperation with this matter. 

And finally Ms Buckley returns to take back the reins on Monday 12th August (Week 4), which means that 
Mrs Williams, Mrs Young and myself will return to our substantive positions. Mr Price will also pass the 
batton back to Mrs Wiliame when she returns from her Long Service Leave. I’d like to acknowledge the 
fine work done by our Relieving Assistant Principals over the past month or so and I’d like to thank our 
staff, our parents and all other members of our school community for the support we’ve all received. It’s 
very much appreciated and we feel proud to have been given the opportunity to lead such a wonderful 
school. 

Regards, 

Mr Dan Betts 
Relieving Principal 
  

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Q7V2FVY


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This fortnight teachers will be talking to their students about how to ‘Be Cooperative’ by being on time 
for class and waiting in the designated areas at bell times. Lessons will have a focus on the importance of 
being on time to class and remaining seated in supervised areas while waiting for their class teacher to 
arrive. This focus is being reinforced by the introduction of a new 8.47am bell time in the morning 
allowing students and teacher’s sufficient time to finish morning activities and make their way to class 
lines. Our school leaders will model the expected behaviours to all students through short video 
messages that they have created and explicit teaching of this school expectation will occur in all 
classrooms each Wednesday morning.  
 
If you have any questions regarding Positive Behaviour for Learning at Woy Woy Public School or if you 
would like more information on this fortnight’s message please contact the school. 
 
Safe People, Safe Places 
 
The safety and wellbeing of our children is paramount. As parents and carers we can’t always be with our 
children to advise and protect them. When out and about, children can be confronted with situations 
where good decision-making is vital. With this in mind, advising our children with appropriate responses 
to certain situations will help them avoid trouble and danger. The Safe People, Safe Places program aims 
to help children identify the safe adults in their community, as well as safe places to go when they are 
lost, feeling unsafe or frightened or are in danger. The link to the website is below and has many great 
ideas on how to reinforce important safety messages.  
 
https://www.police.nsw.gov.au  

Education Week 

Education Week is a statewide, annual event, held during the first week of 
August, to celebrate NSW public education. The theme for 2019 is 'Every 
Student, every Voice'. To celebrate this special event, Woy Woy Public 
School will be holding a special assembly on Thursday 8th August 2019 at 
9.15am. We would like to take this opportunity to invite all community 
members to this celebration.  

 
Michelle Williams  
Relieving Assistant Principal Student Wellbeing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.police.nsw.gov.au/


 

 

Sausage Sizzle 
 
When:  Thursday 8th August 
Where: Outside the Kitchen 
Why:  To celebrate Education Open Day; Raise money for 

the Year 6 Farewell 
Cost:  $3:50- 2 slices of bread; onion; condiments 
Bring:  Your money on the day 
Who:  Parents; Carers; community members; students;  

teachers 
 
 
 

 

WWPS is a strong advocate for its students being able to use the latest technology, the best teaching 
methods and the most engaging projects in their school life.  
  
National Science Week starts next week and will highlight the importance of Science in Education by 
engaging our students in a range of science activities. These activities will take place all term as each stage 
is able to use the new science curriculum to create engaging and exciting lessons and events for our 
students.  
  
Kindergarten and Pre-School students will explore the science of sound, from how sounds are made to how 
sounds are heard.  Mr Owens will show our youngest students what it means to explore sound like a real 
scientist. 
  
Stage 1 students will be entertained and amazed by the presentation of a science show on forces in nature, 
the physics of pushing and pulling. Mr Owens will use his experience as a science educator to bring to life 
the wonders of the physical world, including, why do some things roll and some things rock. 
 
Stage 2 students will be holding a Science Fair in the school hall in week 3. Small teams of students will put 
their science knowledge to the test by designing and demonstrating their own science experiment. The 
students will be competing for the glory of having the best science experiment in Stage Two that 
demonstrates their understanding of scientific investigative methods.  
 
Stage 3 will use this term to build their own electric vehicle [EV] from scratch. Using our EV kits students 
will design, engineer and build their own EV to race against each other and then race against the other 
classes in stage 3.  
  
David Owens 
Science Co-ordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

It’s been an exciting week in our Kindergarten classrooms with the arrival of the Chicken Hatching kits. On 
Monday each Kindergarten classroom received approximately 8-10 eggs. To the enormous delight of the 
children and staff, the baby chickens hatched before their eyes and some others made an entrance 
overnight!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home Reading has commenced. Each Stage 1 student should be reading for at least 10 minutes per 
night. This can include a mix of home readers and quality literature, and consist of parent reading, student 
reading and reading together. For helpful information on supporting your child during home reading 
(including building comprehension), please follow the links below: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-
your-child-at-home 
 
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/eppcontent/glossary/app/resource/factsheet/5402.pdf 
 
If you are able to assist in changing home readers please see your child’s teacher. 
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Home Reading is an integral part of the Woy Woy Public School reading program. This is an opportunity 
to share the experience of reading with your child. Sharing reading is one way to promote a positive 
attitude towards reading and to develop reading skills. 
 
Many students are currently enjoying the new books that they have earned for reading for 100 nights in 
the Aspire Home Reading Program. Well done to all of those students. These students have been invited 
to select a book that they can take home and keep as their reward for their consistent efforts. 
Congratulations to classes 1CP and KW. Each of these classes have 9 students that have already read 
for 100 nights.  
 
We have some exciting news with regards to Home Reading. Recently we purchased a large range of 
new titles for students to choose from, to reward them for reading every night. Below is a sample of some 
of the new titles. 
 
Home Reading Rewards: 
25 nights- a book mark 
50 nights- certificate 
75 nights- a book mark 
100 nights- a certificate and a book to keep 
125 nights- a book mark 
150 nights- certificate 
175 nights- a book mark 
200 nights- a certificate and a book to keep 
225 nights- a book mark 
250 nights- certificate and a medallion to be awarded at the end of year Presentation assembly 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 50, 75 & 100, 125 & 150 nights of home 
reading! 
 
50 Nights Aliyana Whitehead KB 

75 Nights Nevaeh Markham 1CP, Magnus Mykas KB 

100 Nights Kaian Morales 2Y, Lola Keating 1CP, Tyson Lowe 1CP, Damian Cvetic 1CP, Meisa Brown 
1CP, Sarrinah Shafi KB, Caleb Anderson KB 

125 Nights Ricky Rosevear 1CP, Ziva Brannigan 1CP, Jack Sainty 1CP, Bella-May Zurawski 1CP, Ben 
Anderson KB 

150 Nights Ziva Brannigan 1CP, Thomas Bernie KB, Grace Schweinsberg  KB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Reading is my Secret Power! 
 
Book Week is on for 2019 during week 6 of term 3. The Book Fair will open on Monday 26th August and 
close on Friday morning on the 30th August. The library will be open from 8:30-8:50, 2nd half lunch and 
2:50-3:30 for purchases. EFTPOS is available.  
 
Book character parade: Tuesday 27th August (time to be confirmed). 
 
Illustrator Jules Faber and Aunty visit: Wednesday 28th August (time and cost to be confirmed). 
Competitions:  Colouring (coming soon) 
                        Short story writing (based on the theme: Reading is my Secret Power) 
                         Illustration competition: Create your own superhero/ villain 
 
All entries due in by Friday week 5, 23rd August. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Premier’s Reading Challenge 
 
Entries for NSW Premier’s reading challenge need to be completed by 30th August 2019. Please see Mrs 
Walker if you have any questions. All K-2 and disabilities units are automatically entered from stories read 
by the teachers. 
 
Returns 
Please return any books you still have to 
the library! 
 
Mrs Walker – Teacher  
Librarian 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 

Important Parking Message 
The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for 

Staff Use Only.  Parents dropping off and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse 
BASC are asked to park outside the school grounds and walk their children to and from their car.  This is 

a Department of Education directive. 
 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm.  There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 
2.00pm to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices.  Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well.  You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
which is regularly updated with events happening in our school.  The School email address for 
correspondence is woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day.  It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is 
to be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom.  This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab.  If you are making a cash 
payment please place the money in an envelope with the child’s name, class and the reason clearly 
noted.  We have cash collection envelopes at the school office for your use.  All money is to be given to 
your child’s teacher.  When making payments for multiple children, separate money and envelopes for 
each child is appreciated, as it is very time-consuming to sort out at the time of receipting. 
 
Thank you 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
SPECIAL : Breakfast, lunch and recess   

                              hot milo & 2 pikelets $2.00 
 
Thank you to our volunteers.  If you are unable to come in on your allocated day please contact Anne as 
soon as possible so an arrangement can be made for a replacement. 

Thankyou  

Anne 

 

TERM 3 2019 

Week 3 Aug 5 – 9 Education Week 

 Aug 5 – 7 Stage 3 – Great Aussie Bush Camp 

 Aug 5 Stage 2 Rumbalara Pre-visit Incursion 

 Aug 6 Stage 2 Science Fair 

 Aug 6 Principal Kindy Tour 9.00 – 9.30am 

 Aug 8 Education Week Assembly (SRC Induction) 

Week 4 Aug 12 3/4LC & 3/4B Rumbalara 

 Aug 14 BWSC Performance under Cola 12.00pm 

 Aug 15 Central Coast Public Schools Public Speaking 

 Aug 15 Stage 2 Rumbalara Incursion 

 Aug 16 Stage 3 Gala Day 

 Aug 16 Stage 2 Rumbalara Incursion 

 
 

Monday 5th Aug Rieko 
Tuesday 6th Aug Pat 
Wednesday 7th Aug Vicki 
Thursday 8th Aug Kay 
Friday 9th Aug Janet 
Monday 12th Aug Pat 
Tuesday 13th Aug Alice 
Wednesday 14th Aug Vicki 
Thursday 15th Aug Deb 
Friday 16th Aug Rita 

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 

 



 

 
 
Welcome back and I hope you all had a great break.  
 
Upcoming dates to be aware of is our Father’s Day stall on 27th & 29th August. Class schedules will 
consider excursions.  
 
We are looking for volunteers. Please keep an eye out on the Parents of Woy Woy School Facebook 
page for updates. 
 
Uniform Shop 
 
Email and cash orders delivered every Friday to your child’s classroom. 
 
Uniform Shop open every 3rd Thursday of the month 8.30-9.00 in the CA room (no delivery pickups or 
returns will be accepted). We will be reminding the community via apps and FB updates. 
 
For any enquiries, contact our Uniform Shop Coordinator Sarah at wwpsuniforms@outlook.com 
 
School Banking   
 
New School Banking rewards now available! 
 
Exciting new Term 3 Polar Savers rewards are now available, while stocks last! 

 
Arctic Owl Fluffy Keyring Scratch Art Cards 

 
For every deposit made at school students will receive a silver Dollarmites token. Once students have 
individually collected 10 tokens they can redeem them for exclusive School Banking reward items in 
recognition of their regular savings habits. There are two new items released each term so be sure to 
keep an eye out for them! 
 
School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives a Regular Savers 
Contribution of $5 for every 10 deposits processed per student as well as an Annual Contribution which is 
based on the number of students who made at least one School Banking deposit in the prior year. 
 
Thank you for supporting the School Banking program and remember, School Banking day is every 
Thursday. 
 
 
 
 
 



Next Meeting  
 
The next general meeting will be held 7-8:30pm, Wednesday 14 August in the Staff Room, Woy Woy 
Public School. We look forward to seeing familiar faces return and welcoming new families to our 
community. All are welcome to attend.  
 
Membership 
 
The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00 and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision 
making process of the Association. If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2019/20 are 
available from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au  
 
Completed forms and membership fee can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office or better still attend a meeting and find out firsthand what is happening within the school. 
Members do not have to attend every meeting, however your child gets a buzz out of you being involved 
with the school. Your input and ideas are valued. 
 
Volunteering  
 
You can make a difference! We are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the 
P&C such as fundraising, school banking and the uniform shop. This is a great way to connect with the 
school and find out what is happening first hand. If you are interested in contributing in a small way and 
can spare some time, please contact wwpspandc@live.com.au – as little as half an hour can ease the 
workload of our dedicated volunteers and your child enjoys you being involved in school activities. 
 
Did you know that while we love to welcome new members to the P&C, you do not need to be a member 
of the P&C to volunteer at one of our organised events? 
 
 
Laura Morrison 
President 
WWPS P&C 
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Lauramayc Hairstudio 
Located Umina beach Special offers for your school. 

$10 kids haircuts and 20% off colors for parents. 
Must mention this ad when booking appointment. 

School coloured scrunchies also available 
Services available include hairservices, facial waxing and 

tinting, Make up and shellac nails. 
For an appointment please call or 

                                                                   Text 0401362444 
 

Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Play Floorball! 
  
My name is Kate Hall and I’m the club secretary at Peninsula Floorball Club.  
 
Floorball is a fast paced, fun sport similar to hockey, played on an indoor rink.  
 
Peninsula Floorball operate each Tuesday at the Peninsula Leisure Centre. Divisions from 5 
years to adult, no experience needed!  
 
Try Floorball for FREE! Register for a 2 week trial via 
https://www.peninsulafloorball.org/registration/ 
 
 
Kind regards, 
Kate  
Peninsula Floorball Club 
 
 
 

https://www.peninsulafloorball.org/registration/

